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Free bottle of floor cleaner 
with installation 

Free in-home estimate 
for residential installation 

Medford 
370  Miller Road 

Behind the Dutch Wagon 
609-953-7766 

Sicklerville 
547 Berlin-Crosskeys Road 
Across from Winslow Plaza 

856-262-0606 

DanHiggins.com 

Mullican Hillshire Engineered Wood Flooring starting at  

NJ Contractor’s License #13VH00085500. DBA of Quality Installation Associates, Inc.  Pricing is for flooring product and glue down installation; any 
additional services or materials will be an added cost.  Sale pricing is for new installations only and cannot be applied to previously contracted work. 

12-Month Special Interest Financing Available! 

ad-1589
BOARD REPORT

Michael Brown

There are no Board actions to report in this 
issue due to the holiday and early newsletter 
deadline.   We’ll “play catch-up” in next month’s 
newsletter.

Reminders:

• All resident questions and concerns 
should be directed to ASSOCIA, LOE’s 
Property Management Company.  Any 
actions needed to be taken by the Board 
or individual committees will then be 
directed to the appropriate party(ies). This 
is the fastest way to resolve any issues. 

• When snow is in the forecast, cars 
should not be parked in the street, as this 
prohibits the plows from cleaning curb to 
curb. 

• Remember:  All holiday decorations 
must be removed by January 15.

Stay warm, be safe, and enjoy the brisk winter 
season.
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The LOE Board of Trustees 
neither endorses nor guarantees 

the results of the advertisers 
listed in this newsletter.

ARC
Norm Raditz

If you haven’t noticed, the daylight hours are 
increasing to about 1 minute a day. We are on our 
way to spring and it’s time to organize your ideas 
about exterior changes to your property. 

The procedures and forms for changes to plant 
bed sizes, exterior colors, new windows, etc., are 
covered in section 2 of our homeowner’s manual. 
Forms are also available on line at our LOE website. 
The sooner you apply for approval, the quicker we 
can make a decision on the request.

Emergencies will be expedited, such as damage to 
the roof causing water to enter the structure.

Applications for ARC must be submitted to Associa 
no later than the first Wednesday of the month. 

• Wednesday February 5 – Deadline for 
applications to Associa.

• ARC meeting is Monday, February 10 at 
7:00 p.m. at the clubhouse. 

• Wednesday March 4 – Deadline for 
applications to Associa. 

•  Monday March 9 – ARC meeting at 7:00 
p.m. at the clubhouse.

There were no applications submitted for the month 
of December. We trust our community was far too 
busy preparing for the holiday season.

TREASURER’S REPORT 
Klaas Kramer

All residents received a copy of the approved 
2020 budget before the end of the year. Your 
Board, working closely with Associa, developed 
the Operating Budget based on current vendor 
contractual arrangements and historical data. The 
Reserve Budget on the other hand is primarily based 
on a Reserve Fund Analysis conducted every five 
years by an independent engineering firm.

Our budget for the year remains sound and with 
one month to go and no significant snowfall in 2019, 
we expect to end the year very close to the 2019 
established budget of $401,160.

Our Operating fund is $267,929. This is a decrease 
of $11,311 primarily due to unanticipated tree and 
irrigation expenses. Our Reserve fund remains 
strong at $436,423. It decreased by $25,846 after 
the clubhouse parking lot resurfacing payments 
were made.



Civic Committee
Ted Powell

	 Legacy Oaks Information

	 Legacy recycle pickup: Feb 14, 28

Meetings at Evesham Municipal Bldg

	 984 Tuckerton Road, Marlton

		  EMUA: Feb 5, 7:30 p.m.

		  Planning Board: Feb 6 & 20, 7:00 p.m.

		  Town Council: Feb 4 & 18, 7:00 p.m.

 		  Zoning Board: Feb 24, 7:00 p.m.

School Board Meetings

	 Evesham Board of Ed: Feb 27, 7:00 p.m.

		  DeMasi School, Evesboro/Medford Rd.

	 Lenape Board of Ed: Feb 19, 7:30 p.m.

		  93 Willow Grove Rd., Shamong Twp.

LANDSCAPE
Judy Goldberg

December was a busy month for landscaping at 
LOE. A flurry of activity ended the first year with 
Outdoor Solutions. We ran into a few problems as 
they were getting to know what we wanted from 
them. For the most part, they were very responsive 
and ultimately remediated most issues in a timely 
fashion. A meeting is scheduled in January with Chris 
Norris, our site manager from Outdoor Solutions, to 
review our ongoing expectations for landscaping. 
We expect to see continued improvements going 
forward.

Lime was applied to our lawns early in the month. 
The second leaf cleanup occurred on December 
21, leaving the community looking beautiful for the 
holidays.

Judy Goldberg was re-elected as chairperson of 
the Landscaping Committee for 2020. We have 
a committee of twelve this year and are looking 
forward to further enhancing the appearance of the 
community.


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              Legacy Oaks Committees
You can always join a committee any time of 
the year! If interested, please call the committee 
chair whose phone numbers are in the monthly 
newsletter.  

Architectural Review (ARC)
Reviews all forms submitted to the association 
manager for changes to resident’s property. Re-
view the new Homeonwer’s Manual for details 
of how the process works. The application is 
reviewed and sent to the Board for approval.

Bereavement 
Members assist when a resident or spouse 
passes by helping with a broadcast email and 
use of clubhouse for a gathering if wanted.

Civic 
This committee is your eyes and ears around 
Evesham. They report on school issues, com-
munity development, roads, bridges, etc. and 
represent our community at area meetings.

Common Grounds
This committee monitors activities related to the 
common ground areas of the community such 
as fences, drainage ditches, roadway culverts 
and wetlands.  It notifies the Board of any issues 
that affect the safety, aesthetics, and long-term 
viability of the community.

Facilities
The purpose of this committee is to be respon-
sible for overseeing the maintenance of the club-
house, pool, tennis and bocce courts, and horse-
shoe pit area. Along with the property manager, 
committee members make recommendations for 
general improvements and assist the Board in 
making decisions on vendor contracts.

Finance
The finance committee reviews the financials 
monthly and advises the Board. It also assists the 
Board with capital and operating budget devel-
opment as well as long-term financial planning.

Helping Hands 
Members send cards to those ill and hospitalized. 
They assist where rides are needed for doctor 

appointments, pick up 
medicine or other needs. They also 
arrange for meals, if needed.

Landscape
Members work with our landscaper to confirm 
dates for the fertilizing, cutting and edging of our 
lawns and common grounds. They ensure all 
contractual terms are adhered to.

Library
This committee keeps our well-stocked club-
house library in order. It is free to all to borrow 
any book. Donated and returned books should 
be left in the basket in the library.  Donations of 
books with a copyright date of 10 years or less 
are appreciated.

Meet and Greet
Our new residents receive a welcome visit from 
members of this committee. Newsletter articles 
and photos (with the resident’s approval) are 
written to introduce our new residents to the 
community.

Ponds
The job of this committee is to keep an eye on 
all ponds.  Each pond has a representative who 
reports any pest activity and works to keep the 
aesthetics and long-term viability of the ponds.

Rules
At the request of the Board, this committee up-
dates or adds rules to our Homeowner’s Owners 
Manual. All revisions require Board approval. The 
community is updated when changes occur.

Social
All social events such as dances, entertainment 
and any other social function at the clubhouse 
are arranged by this committee.

Snow
The Snow Committee’s job is to work with our 
private snow removal contractor and the Town-
ship to make sure our community is cleared in a 
timely manner. Snow removal commences when 
the depth is over 2 inches.
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Holiday party December 14, 2019
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PONDS 
Bill Harris

As in the past, please feel free to report any geese sightings or other pond issues to the appropriate pond 
contact.
				    					   
	

At the Pond Committee reorganization meeting on December 11, Bill Harris was re-elected chairperson of 
the committee for another year. Also, three new members were welcomed to the committee -- Robert Osno, 
Lennie Powell and Ted Powell. Klaas Kramer will continue to serve as Board Liaison to the committee.
Following is a list of the pond contacts for 2020:

ads-6516
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The community would like to thank Len 
Egan for his many years of service as the 

photographer for all of our events. We hope 
Len can now attend the events and relax and 

have fun!

Ads-6470

COMMON GROUNDS 
Klaas Kramer

With tree cutting complete, ditches and culverts free 
of debris, we anticipate an uneventful winter. Earlier 
this year, our very capable and responsive Pond 
Committee reported that what once was a nuisance, 
has been resolved. Through effective use of Geese 
Chasers and Pond Committee’s timely reporting, 
Canadian Geese no longer make Legacy Oaks 
ponds their residence of choice. 

Although one problem is solved, we now may be 
facing another. As you can see from the picture, our 
common grounds seem to have become the choice 
incubator for our turkey population. Over 50 were 
recently sighted along the banks of Mitchell pond. 
Although they do not compete with deer eating 
our shrubs and flowers, too large a population 
may present other problems for our residents. The 
following website http://creativecrittersolutions.org/
wildTurkeys.php, offers a glimpse of the potential 
issues and solutions when encountering wild turkeys.  
The issue will be discussed at our next Common 
Grounds Committee meeting. On the bright side, 
just imagine that with this turkey explosion, there 
could be one at Thanksgiving for every resident in 
Legacy Oaks. Since the turkeys do not appear to 
have any natural predators please refrain from 
feeding these birds.  

BOOK CLUB
Debbie Kramer

The book club will be reading The Storyteller’s 
Secret by Sejal Badani this month. We will meet in 
the clubhouse on Monday, February 17 at 10 a.m. 
to chat, 10:30 a.m. for discussion of the novel. New 
members are always welcome.

Nothing prepares Jaya, a New York journalist, for 
the heartbreak of her third miscarriage and the slow 
unraveling of her marriage in its wake. Desperate 
to assuage her deep anguish, she decides to go to 
India to uncover answers to her family’s past. During 

her journey she meets Ravi—her 
grandmother’s former servant and 
trusted confidant—who reveals 
the resilience, struggles, secret 
love, and tragic fall of Jaya’s 
pioneering grandmother during 
the British occupation. Through 
her courageous grandmother’s 
arrestingly romantic and heart-
wrenching story, Jaya discovers 
the legacy bequeathed to her.

Upcoming Social Events

Friday April 3 Pot Luck Dinner
to welcome new residents

Friday May 1 Spring Fling

Save the Dates!
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A-PERFECT APPLIANCE SERVICE
SAME DAY SERVICE

FREE SERVICE CALL WITH REPAIR

609-233-3280
We RepaiR all maKes anD moDels

WasHeRs, DRYeRs, ReFRigeRatoRs, ovens,

gaRBage Disposals, FReeZeRs

seRving HomesteaD ResiDents

$25 OFF ANY REPAIR
with this ad

ads-4498

A-PERFECT APPLIANCE SERVICE
SAME DAY SERVICE

FREE SERVICE CALL WITH REPAIR

609-233-3280
We RepaiR all maKes anD moDels

WasHeRs, DRYeRs, ReFRigeRatoRs, ovens,

gaRBage Disposals, FReeZeRs

seRving Hve ResiDents

$25 OFF ANY REPAIR
with this ad

ads-4498

HOMESTEAD HAPPENINGS

HVE SPOTLIGHT

A-PERFECT APPLIANCE SERVICE
SAME DAY SERVICE

FREE SERVICE CALL WITH REPAIR

609-233-3280
We RepaiR all maKes anD moDels

WasHeRs, DRYeRs, ReFRigeRatoRs, ovens,

gaRBage Disposals, FReeZeRs

seRving FoUR seasons mapleton ResiDents

$25 OFF ANY REPAIR
with this ad

ads-4498

Mapleton

Please 
Patronize Our 

Advertisers

MATTER OF BALANCE
Sandy Fisher

Matter of Balance is an evidence based 8-week 
comprehensive fall prevention workshop, which 
is designed to reduce falls, and the fear of falling 
for individuals aged 55+.  The evidence-based 
interactive class utilizes a variety of activities to 
address physical, social and cognitive factors 
affecting fear of falling while allowing participants to 
learn fall prevention strategies.

Each 2 hour class includes fun, interactive group 
discussions on topics such as safety hazards, 
problem solving, and sharing practical solutions.  
Participants will engage in stretching exercises 
proven to be beneficial for balance, strength and 
flexibility.

This class is offered through Rowan College at 
Burlington, Retired and Senior Volunteer Program 
and will be held at the Legacy Oaks clubhouse 
on April 20, from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. There is 
a $6 charge for the work book.  We are limited to 
the number of participants. If interested please 
call Sandy Fisher (856-797-0596), or email me at 
sandytony59@gmail.com.

HELPING HANDS
Edrie Broz

We had an overwhelming turnout of volunteers for 
this committee.  Listed below are neighbors who 
can help for needs such as:

Rides to doctors; prescription pickup or grocery 
store; cards sent for those ill or hospitalized; visits if 
home alone, etc.  Let any of these folks know when 
there is a need so they can be “helping hands” to the 
community.

To all of the residents of 
Legacy Oaks at Evesham

I want to take this opportunity on behalf of Monica 
and myself to thank you all for your thoughts, 
prayers and generous donations.  We are 
comfortable in temporary living quarters at Barclay 
Chase and are moving quickly to rebuild our home 
on our lot so that we can rejoin you, our neighbors 
and friends at the earliest possible date.  I also 
want to apologize for any inconvenience or fear or 
concerns you may have as a result of our loss.  I 
am confident that the cause was an isolated event 
so that any fears regarding your own homes and 
properties are not at risk.  Thank you again and we 
hope to be seeing you again soon.
Very truly yours,
Bill & Monica Watts
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Sarah Brookbank and Joel Shannon
USA TODAY NETWORK

Stop abbreviating 2020. Police say it leaves you 
open to fraud and could cost you big.

The New Year is giving scammers an easy way to 
forge documents, but you can protect yourself with 
an easy New Year’s resolution: Stop abbreviating 
the year.

Why? This year’s abbreviation is easily changeable 
and could be used against you. The concern is that 
scammers could easily manipulate a document 
dated “1/1/20” into “1/1/2000” or even “1/1/2021.”  
Writing out the full date “could possibly protect you 
and prevent legal issues on paperwork,” according 
to Hamilton County, Ohio, Auditor Dusty Rhodes.

While it’s early in the year for examples of this kind 
of fraud to emerge, the threat is real according to 
Ira Rheingold, the executive director of the National 
Association of Consumer Advocates.  In a message 
emailed to USA TODAY Thursday, Rheingold said 
scammers could use the method to establish an 
unpaid debt or to attempt to cash an old check.  
“Say you agreed to make payments beginning on 
1/15/20. The bad guy could theoretically establish 
that you began owing your obligation on 1/15/2019, 
and try to collect additional $$$,” Rheingold wrote.

In the future, post-dating could be a problem too. 
For example, a check dated “1/1/20” could become 
“1/1/2021” next year, possibly making the uncashed 
check active again, Rheingold wrote. A similar 
method could be used for debts that are past the 
statute of limits.

The solution is easy: There’s no harm in writing the 
full date. Writing the month out can also help. Write 
this: January 15, 2020. Not this: 1/15/20. Police have 
echoed the advice as well.  “This is very sound advice 
and should be considered when signing any legal or 
professional document. It could potentially save you 
some trouble down the road East Millinocket Police 
Department in Maine said in a Facebook post. 
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Directory

House Calls for Foot Care
Dr. David Carrozzino

Please call 
(856) 845-5515 for an appointment.

Most Insurance Plans and Medicare Accepted

*Diabetic shoes dispensed

Raymond Flynn Construction, LLC.
Gable Vents Replaced, Siding Water Leak 

Repairs, Siding Repairs, Capping, Windows
Gutter Cleaning, Maintenance

NJ Lic. # 13VH06448000

Since 1987
Fully Insured

609-760-0675
856-596-1431

NANCY’S PET SERVICES
Someone Who Cares As Much For Your Pet As You Do!

Dog Walking/Exercise/Daily Home Visits/
Pet Sitting/Pet Medication

Nancy Jones - NACJ326@aol.com
609-472-7772 Cell

I am a resident of Holiday Village East

Whether or not you are away, or anytime, you 
can always see the newsletter on our website 

so you don’t miss what’s happening 
at legacy Oaks.

Go to http://www.legacyoaksatevesham.com

“ADULT” MAC AND CHEESE  
Debi Brown

Ingredients
4 T. Olive Oil
¼ Cup Flour
3 ½ Cups of Milk (I use skim, but any kind is fine)
4 Cups Aged Gouda… about 1- 1 ¼ lb. (cut-up or 
shredded)
Panko Bread Crumbs
1 Box Rigatoni

Process:
Preheat oven to 375.
Grease large rectangular baking dish with butter or oil.
Begin to cook pasta while simultaneously making 
cheese sauce.

Cheese Sauce:
In a saucepan over medium heat, combine olive oil 
and flour.
Whisk in milk, cooking until it starts to thicken.
Add about three (3) cups of cheese, and stir until 
melted.

In a large bowl, combine cooked pasta and cheese 
sauce.
Pour into prepared baking dish.
Top with remaining cheese and panko breadcrumbs 
(I cover generously with 
breadcrumbs).

Bake for approximately 35 minutes, until cheese is 
golden and bubbly.
Salt to taste before you serve.
Recipe serves about six (6) people.

Have a recipe you’d like to share? Please submit 
it to loenewsletter@gmail.com in Microsoft Word, 
Arial font by noon on the 12th of the month.  Please 
include your name with the recipe.
Note: The editors are not responsible for the con-
tent of any recipe

SENIOR PUBLISHING COMPANY accepts advertisements 
and advertisements are based upon information provided 
by the advertiser. SENIOR PUBLISHING COMPANY does not 
independently investigate the accuracy of advertisement 
content and does not warrant or represent the accuracy of 
the content of any advertisement.

SENIOR PUBLISHING COMPANY accepts no 
responsibility for any advertisements. If there are 
any complaints concerning an advertiser, please 
contact them directly. If you receive no satisfaction, 
you can contact your Better Business Bureau or the 
Department of Consumer Affairs.
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